

United Synegogue - אראל pro

### BUSHEY& DISTRICT AFFILIATED SYNAGOGUE

## NEWSLETTER

Number 35
SHAVUOT

5738-1978

## social and personal

### MAZEL TOV

- ... Mrs. & Mrs. Harvey Rinkoff on the birth of a daughter, Michelle, a sister for Simon.
- ... Mr. & Mrs. Marcel Beller on the barmitzvah of their son Jonathan.
- ... Mr. & Mrs. Tony Kafetz on the barmitzvah of their son David.
- ... Mr. & Mrs. John Nash on the birth of a son, Benjamin, a brother for Leah.
- ... Mr. & Mrs. Philip Skelker on the birth of a daughter, Ruth, a sister for Jonathan and Benjamin.

### REFUAH SHELAYMOH - Get Well

We wish a speedy recovery and a return to good health to Mr. Aron Sager who has recently been in hospital.

#### BARUCH HABAH - Welcome

We extend a warm welcome to the following new members and their families who have recently joined our community:-

Barry Aarons
Walter Arnold
Sylvia Erlick
Ada Fishlock
Anthony Fishlock
Brian Geminder
Lee Hyams
Peter Jacques
Richard Kalms
Stuart Leviton
Leah Marcus
Maurice Martin
David Michels
Clive Zane

#### YIZKOR

The following have recently suffered bereavements and we wish them, and their families, long life and no more sorrow.

Mrs. Susan Barnard Mrs. Hilary Brass Dr. Denis Friedman Mrs. Lehrer Mr. Lionel Peck Mrs. Dora Statt

### BOARD OF MANAGEMENT - ELECTION RESULTS

WARDENS

FINANCIAL REPRESENTATIVE BOARD

Philip Skelker Lionel Finkelstein John Blank Colin Fink Michael Franklin Howard Goodman Leon Mitchell Aron Sager Henry Saunders

Ronald Cole and

AFFILIATED SYNAGOGUES COMMITTEE

LONDON BOARD OF JEWISH RELIGION EDUCATION Colin Fink Leon Mitchell

Ronald Lavine

## news & views

### MEMBERSHIP

Synagogue membership continues to rise with 249 males and 21 females. The Board is aware that new families are moving into the area constantly, many without synagogue affiliation, but the task of contacting them is a difficult one. So we need your help. If you have a Jewish neighbour or see a mezuza let the membership officers or any board member know.

### TALMUD TORAH

Over ninety pupils are now registered at our Talmud Torah and over fifty new pupils are expected at the beginning of the new term in September.

### BOARD OF DEPUTIES

Our representative, Mr. Laurence Brass, has obtained a leaflet which you will receive shortly. Please read it so that you appreciate the work the B.o.D. does in the interests of Anglo Jewry, irrespective of the degree of religious observance.

The Board is the official mouthpiece of the entire community and therefore needs your support, financially and morally.

### RETIREMENT 1

Noone can deny the tremendous help that Mrs. Susan Sperber has given to the community in the years she has been our secretary. We are all sad that she has decided to resign but fully understand her reasons. The time and effort she has devoted, outside her normal duties, has been enormous. We shall miss her, not only for the work she has done, but for her geniality and calmness.

### RETIREMENT 2

Allan Conway, Paul Epstein, Godfrey Kaye, David Shulman and Brian Silverman did not seek re-election recently. Between them they have a combined service on the Board of nearly 30 years, no mean achievement for such a young community as ours. We wish them all well and thank them for the tremendous work they have done in the synagogues formative years. The new and future Boards will always have reason to remember them for their tireless efforts.

### **NEW YEAR GREETINGS**

.... "but we've just got over Pesach and I haven't had my summer holiday yet".

Well I am sorry but with, probably, one more issue before the Rosh Hashanah one, it might be worthwhile thinking about inserting your greeting in this Newsletter. It circulates amongst the whole community thereby saving time in choosing cards and writing envelopes not to mention the enormous savings in £ & p.

### SYNAGOGUE REDEVELOPMENT

As the chairman of the Development Committee announced at the A.G.M., apart from the medium to long term development of the site, Bushey has been lucky enough to obtain from the United Synagogue all the furniture including an Ark and Bimah, from the now closed Great Synagogue in Adler Street, E.l. Removal plans have been completed and it is hoped to install certain items very shortly.

## letters

Dear Colin,

Through the Correspondence Column of the Newsletter, I should like to express my sincere thanks for all the help and co-operation I received not only from those people who served as Honorary Officers and Board of Management members, but also, those who served on the other committees of the synagogue, during the time I was Secretary.

You cannot talk of Bushey Synagogue in terms of male and female synagogue members, only the number of families who belong to the Bushey community. It is only someone like me, who is on the outside of your "big family", who can appreciate the wonderful communal spirit you are so lucky to have created in your shul. I feel sure, that even as the number of families joining your synagogue grows, you will work hard to preserve this special warmth in Bushey shul.

As you are no doubt aware, it is with regret that I have found it necessary to resign from my post as Secretary and I shall certainly miss my Sunday morning sojourn to Bushey Shul and all the people I have met.

Thank you all for giving me the pleasure of being part of your community for the last years and for your very lovely presentation to me of an engraved silver salver. I shall use your beautiful gift as a stand for our kiddish cup and I shall treasure it always. Its constant use will ensure that there is no way I could ever forget the wonderful people I worked for and with at Bushey.

Thank you once again for everything.

Susan Sperber.

WATCH OUT FOR.....

Football Club Annual Car Kally

Details will be available soon from all team members. Dear Colin.

I would like to thank the Parents Association for organising a delightful outing, to two farms, on Monday 15th May, for all the Gan Aviv children.

I was lucky to be one of the parents who had the pleasure of accompanying the childrer and sharing in their absolute thrill and enjoyment in all they saw at the farms. Even the smells and thick horrible mud didn't lessen their fun!

Thank you Gan Aviv P.A. and I hope it won't be long before we have another outing.

Yours sincerely,

Ruth Bernitz

Dear Colin,

Through the columns of the Newsletter may we thank the Honorary Officers and Board of Management, and not least of all the Ladies Guild, for helping to make our son David's Barmitzvah such a memorable occasion for us.

**は、「「日本」」という。 日本の日本の日本の日本の日本** 

Maureen, Tony and Sarah Kafetz.

### BUSHEY SYNAGOGUE LADIES GUILD

Invites you to a

### Summer Barn Dance

to be held at

THE SYNAGOGUE HALL Police Station Lane, Bushey

on SUNDAY, 18th JUNE

8 pm. - midnight

Dress: Denims

Ticket: £3.50p. Including Supper

## youth and education

### ADULT EDUCATION

The first two of the planned course of five adult education lectures have taken place.

On 5th April Rabbi Gershon Lopian, of the Edgware Yeshurun Synagogue, gave a talk to 25 people in the Beth Hemedresh on "Understanding the Hagadah".

On 8th May Rabbi S. Lew spoke on "The Philosophy of Lubavitch". The audience of twelve was somewhat disappointing and it is to be hoped that the remaining lectures will receive better support.

The third lecture on Tuesday 6th June was given by Rabbi Dr. Sydney Leperer who spoke on "The History of Religious Zionism, from its Beginnings to Begin".

The two final lectures have yet to be confirmed and the details will be announced as soon as possible.

### MODERN HEBREW

A regular class in Modern Hebrew has been running for several months, taught by Marcel Beller.

It has now been decided to start a second class, for beginners, probably this September. The Board of Management has agreed that, for the first year at least, the cost of the class will be met by the Synagogue so that there will be no cost to the participants.

Anyone wishing to enrol for the new class, or who already has some knowledge of the subject and may wish to join the existing class, should contact John Blank or any member of the Education Committee NOW.

John Blank.

### BUSHEY SYNAGOGUE STARTS NEW YOUTH GROUP

### BNEI AKIVAH

Over thirty young people between the age of 7 and 14 joined in the opening of a new Youth group at the Bushey United Synagogue,

Activities included games, songs and quizzes and all participants are looking forward to next week's programme.

Although the inaugural meeting was held on Shabbat it will continue regular meetings on Sunday afternoons from 3 - 5 p.m. The planning for this new venture was undertaken by an enthusiastic group of young members of the community who have spent much of their spare time over the last few months working on this project. It is being supported by the Bushey Synagogue, the Bnei Akivah movement and the Community and Youth Development Office of the United Synagogue. The latter has recently extended its area of responsibility to the Bushey Area.

Commenting on the excellent response to this new project Jeffery Blumenfeld, the U.S. Youth Officer, is confident that this will be the first of many youth groups catering for members of the community. The response has been most encouraging from the dedicated young people who are leading this group.

### EXPANSION AT BUSHEY SYNAGOGUE

Now that the Bushey United Synagogue has joined the expanded community Area Scheme of the United Synagogue, a pattern of future activities has begun to appear. Already in the process of being planned is a social and discussion group for senior young members of the community and a number of intersynagogue activities within the Community Development Scheme.

It is hoped by the summer to have an active programme of activities arranged which will attract young people from the area.

The first inter-synagogue activity will be a youth Quiz which will be held on November 19th in which a team it is hoped from Bushey will participate. The winning team will receive a cup specially donated by the U.S. Community Development Office. All in all this promises to be an exciting afternoon with over four London peripheral communities participating.

In late September it is hoped to have a Shabbat intermeeting with the Hendon Youth Synagogue which is holding its 50th Jubilee Youth Shabbat.

### football

Bushey United finished the season quite well being in 4th position out of 13 in the Maccabi League Division II. Alas promotion was missed by a mere 3 points.

The team played 23 games, winning 12; drawing 4 and losing 7. In total 75 goals were scored.

The Alan Graham Trophy for the highest number of goals scored was won by John Wash with 18 goals to his credit.

At the Annual General Meeting held in May, Larry Roxon was voted "Player of the Year" by his club colleagues. This honour was well deserved.

Kalph Epstein has been re-elected manager for the forthcoming season and following in David Hornick's footballing steps, Barry Paydon was voted Team Captain. Larry Roxon will be Vice Captain.

This season has been the most successful so far for the club, and it is hoped that next season will see promotion into Division 1.

The Club are now meeting weekly on Wednesday evenings at 7.30 p.m. for training sessions at the King George V Recreation Ground.

Anyone interested in keeping trim and fit and with aspirations of becoming a member of our Club, should come and join us. It is a good opportunity to make new friends and we are always looking for new footballing talent.

KEEP YOUNG AND FIT COME AND JOIN US.

DON'T FURGET .....

To keep young and healthy come and train with Bushey United Football Club every Wednesday Evening at 7.30, King George V Recreation Ground.

SEE YOU THERE .....

# ladies guild

We have been very pleased to see many more new faces at our recent meetings, and hope to see many more in the future. It is nice to know we have your support even if you cannot attend every meeting. Give us a try.

We are pleased to report that this year's Purim Party was a great success, judging from the look on every little face. It was smiles all round. Congratulations to all the winners of the Fancy Hat Parade - well done. A special thank-you must go to Cyril Trup for providing the children with such an excellent film show. It really made the afternoon.

Our Spring Fashion Show was very well attended, and generally enjoyed by all. Our thanks to beorgie of Elstree for the fashions, Tricia of Bushey Heath for the hair-do's, Peggy-Ann of Bushey Heath for the flowers, and last but not least, Bushey Ladies Guild for the excellent models!

Among the many events planned for the near future are:-

A summer "Barn Dance" on June 18, details of which are shown below.

An evening at The Tower of London for an outdoor performance of "The Yeoman of the Guard" on July 19

A "Summer Outing" for all the family during the school holidays - details to be announced.

For all details of meetings, outings, etc., please contact any of the following:-

Betty Segalov - 950 3485 Shirley Epstein - 950 5217 Raena Frankel-Follen - 950 1236 Snaryn Blank - 950 3780

Raena Frankel-Follen

for something of interest a benefit

### SHAVUOT

by Mrs. Shirley Domb B.A.

The festival of Shavuot lasts for only two days and falls at the beginning of the summer in the month of Sivan (May/June). Unlike Pesach, it is not preceded by elaborate preparations in the home and kitchen; nor is it accompanied by the complicated tasks of building a Succah and preparing the lulav and etrog as before the festival of Succot. And yet its significance for the thinking Jew is no less profound. For by his act of halting from the turmoil of his daily life and laying aside his business for these forty-eight hours, he is acknowledging his faith in the supremacy of Torah in his life.

### Ceremonies and Customs

The first night of the Festival should be spent in study. The Israelites eagerly awaited the Revelation and prepared for it for three days, which are called the "three days of separation". Every Shavuot, when we receive anew the Revelation, it is the custom to show our enthusiasm by remaining awake all night and reciting the book called the 'Tikkun Lel Shavuot', which is an anthology of Biblical and post-Biblical literature. It is also customary for those who are able to do so, to study either the Tikkun or sections of Jewish literature in greater depth. This night of learning ends with daybreak when Shachrit (the Morning Service) is recited.

### Food

On Shavuot, it is customary to have at least one meal in which we partake only of milk or dairy foods. There are a number of reasons for this, of which we shall mention two. First, one connected with the Torah. Milk is white; white is the symbol of purity; the Torah leads to purity and sanctity in our lives. Hence, we have one milk meal.

Another reason which has been advanced is that the Israelites officially become subject to the laws of the Torah (and among them the laws of 'Kashrut') when the Torah was given to them. As the preparing of meat involved complex ritual requirements, they, therefore, had to eat milk or other vegetarian foods. In any case, their vessels were 'trefa' (unclean) and could not immediately be 'kashered'.

### The Synagogue

The Synagogue is decorated with plants and flowers for Shavuot. The Midrash tells us that the Mountain of Sinai, normally barren, flowered in abundance in honour of God's descent.

In medieval times, the home and the Synagogue were scattered with herbs. These two customs are also reminiscent of the agricultural significance of the Festival.

#### Liturgy

On the first day, the chapters describing the Revelation are read. The Rabbi is usually called up for the reading of the Ten Commandments and the congregation stands.

The Haphtarah for the first day is from the first chapter of Ezekiel, chosen to show that God reveals Himself to the individual as well as to the whole nation.

### The Book of Ruth

There are several reasons why the book of Ruth was chosen for Shavuot.

The story is set in the season between the barley and wheat harvests, which is approximately the period from Pesach to Shavuot. In fact, once in the Torah, the festival of Shavuot is referred to as 'Chag Hakatzir' - the harvest festival.

Furthermore, at this celebration of the season of the lawgiving, we can see the Torah in action in these short four chapters.

## SOVIET JEWRY

The recent trial of Dr. Orlov has brought to the general public's notice once again the flagrant breaches of the Helsinki Agreement on Human Rights by the Soviet Union. All of us who saw "Prisonland" in the Synagogue on May 3rd will be very aware of what prison means in Russia. This film was smuggled out of Russia and made up in Israel to show the horrific conditions which prisoners in the USSR endure - especially the prisoners of conscience - political prisoners who are there because of their beliefs. Also that evening people had a chance to hear of Michael Sherbourne's many thousands of telephone calls to Russia by which he receives up to date information of the conditions of the Jews in Russia. After the shattering experience of Prisonland he made us realise that what we do here matters to the refuseniks and is often the reason they are not in prison on trumped up charges. For prisoners our letters and postcards remind the authorities that someone somewhere 'cares' for this man and prisoners have been told on their release that their overseas mail which they rarely receive has saved them from many a beating.

Our little group of women working for the Chernobilsky family has been writing to him now for several months and we are trying to find out if he has received these letters and the books we sent him. In the near future we hope to send some books for his children - any donations gratefully received.

We also have had a demo. for Anatoly Sharansky at Purim in Bushey Heath. We are told that every little helps and perhaps very soon we shall know what is going to happen to him. Michael Sherbourne explained how sensitive the Soviet Government is to outside criticism despite its power and size and it is on this that we must work to secure the release of the Sharanskys the Chernobilskys and others like them.

Sharyn Blank.

### POLITICAL PROFILES

At the recent local elections no less than four of our community were candidates. Two were unlucky, Mrs. Marilyn Shone and Mr. Leon Mitchell, to whom we offer our Commisserations but two were successful. Here are brief profiles.

### Mrs. Linda Silver

Linda and her husband and their five children have been members of our community for six years.

She fought the St. James West ward for the Conservatives two years ago and won it from the Liberals. At the recent election she was re-elected polling twice as many votes as her nearest rival.

She is vice-chairman of the Recreation and Amenities Committee as well as serving on other committees.

Very active amongst her constituents she has had great success in solving many of their problems over the years.

#### Mr. Laurence Brass

Laurence and his wife Hilary and their daughter have lived in Bushey for many years.

Originally a teacher but now a solicitor he has been involved in politics for many years.

Elected for the Liberals firstly in 1973, was re-elected at a by-election in 1976 and now sits for Mill Ward having doubled his majority. He has an overall 58% majority over his opponents.

He is his party's spokesman on finance and law matters and has the distinction of opposing Mrs. Margaret Thatcher at a Parliamentary election in 1973, polling 10,000 votes.

Laurence is the Synagogue's representative at the Board of Deputies of British Jews.

Members of the planning group for Youth activities in Bushey include John Blank (representing Bushey Synagogue) Richard Galloway, Yvonne and Janet Goide, Suzanne Seymour, David Beller, Steven Marcus, Murray Epstein, Julian Koptick, Rebecca Segalov, and from the U.S. Community Development Office Jeffery Blumenfeld.

## GAN AVIV PARENTS ARSOCIATION

On 16th March, the Parents Association held its first formal Annual General Meeting. The Chairman reported on a very successful year in which various functions had been organised including 2 children's parties, each attended by over 100 children, and party bookings for both the 'Alf Fogel Show' and the 'Star Wars' film. In addition, a very successful raffle had been held and the net amount raised for all the functions exceeded £600. This had been substantially expended on floor covering for the Kindergarten premises and other parts of the house, light fittings and shelving for the Kindergarten.

Everyone at the meeting expressed satisfaction with, and thanks to. Jenny Birch, the Headmistress, for the way in which she and her staff are looking after our children.

The election of the new Committee then took place and the results were as follows:

. .

. .

Chairman Vice-Chairman Treasurer Secretary Committee

Aron Sager Harvey Lament Brian Soames Bobbie Coffer Brenda Brahms

Brenda Brahms
Ruth Coffer
Josie Davis
Martin Davis
Bernice Gordon
Sheila Lament
Andy Michaels
Barbara Salamon
Trina Soames

Lydia Waxman

### A GAN AVIV FIRST

To the delight of the children, Monday 15th May proved to be a red-letter day at Gan Aviv. It was the first ever Kindergarten outing. For the majority of children, it was the first time they had ever been on a coach.

At 9.45 a.m., armed with a crate of milk, biscuits, and several changes of clothes, the coach left School Lane, en route for Battlers Green Farm, Radlett. There we spent an hour on a conducted tour of the farm, which included visits to the cows, both in stalls and in the pasture; the battery chickens; and the children were even treated to a demonstration of milking. The fact that the cow was being milked out of routine and was, therefore, somewhat underproductive, did not seem to bother the children.

After this we all returned to the coach for milk and biscuits ( the coachdriver being rather amazed as the children recited the brachot ) and then over the road to the pig form. Here it proved fortuitous to have spare clothing, as children and mud combined.

Back to the Kindergarten, tired but happy, the children were welcomed by waiting parents.

We hope that this will be the first of many such visits.

Bobbie Coffer

### STOP PRESS:

WATCH FOR THE ANNOUNCEMENT OF OUR ROCK 'N' KOLL EVENING LATER IN THE YEAR

See you on 3 July. See opposite

## functions committee

Our 2nd Fringo evening held on Sunday 14th May 1978 raised £207. 78 people attended and we all had a very enjoyable and entertaining evening, even the "Frogs" enjoyed themselves!

This report is the last one I will write before the new elections to your Synagogue Board, as I am sure everybody is aware that each Board is elected for a two year term.

In the last two years while I have been Chairman of the Functions Committee, we have raised a record sum, for any Functions Committee, of £5,307.00.

I must hasten to add that the people who have been responsible for putting on all our functions are the members of the committee who quietly work for the good of the community.

I sincerely thank them for their excellent support, and particularly you members of the community. Please keep on supporting your shul regardless of the names and faces organizing the various functions we hold.

May I have one final word and remind you all of our next Dinner and Ball to be held on Saturday 3rd March 1979 at the King David Suite. Dancing to Johnny Howard's Singer And Swingers. Ticket price £15.00 per head.

Henry Saunders.

You name it, I FRAME it.

## Picture - Framing Jenny Baum

Offers you an excellent picture framing service - right at Your Home.

I frame any size:-Picture, Photo, Tapestry, Oils, etc.

01-954 0146

I will collect and deliver your order all within 10 DAYS

Also a great selection of prints and paintings to show you.

Jewish Attitudes Contemporary Pocial Problems

A talk by Rabbi Dr Nachum Rabbinowitz Principal ~ Jews College

Monday

All welcome



Bushey Synagogue Shabbat Afternoons 3pm 5pm

For further details ring John Blank 950 3780 Richard Segalov 950 3485 Richard Gatloway 950 1654 Janet & Yvonne Goide 950 3269

## timetable

FRIDAY/ SHABBAT	SHABBAT COMMENCES	FRIDAY EVENING SERVICE AT	SHABBAT AFTERNOON SERVICE AT	SHABHAT ENDS	
9/10 June 16/17 June 23/24 June 30June/1 July 7/8 July 14/15 July 21/22 July 28/29 July 4/5 August 11/12 August 18/19 August 125/26 August 1/2 September 15/16 September 22/23 September	7.30 7.30 7.30 7.30 7.30 7.30 7.30 7.30	7.30 7.30 7.30 7.30 7.30 7.30 7.30 7.30	9.30 + 9.00 * 9.30 9.15 9.15 9.15 9.00 8.45 8.30 8.15 6 8.00 7.45 7.30 7.15 7.00 6.45	10.18 10.23 10.25 10.23 10.19 10.11 10.01 9.49 9.35 9.20 9.05 8.48 8.32 8.15 7.58 7.41	
Timetable below. follo		sh Seudah & Shiur wing Minchah, ting Minister).		ee special isha b'Av imetable below.	
Shabbat Mornings	9.30		Sunday Mornings 8.30		

### SHAVUOT

Saturday 10 June - Festival Commences at 10.18 p.m. (Light candles from an existing flame).

Saturday Night 10 June/ Leyel Limmud 12.30 a.m. Sunday Morning 11 June

Sunday 11 June

 1st day.
 Morning Service commences at 10.00 a.m.
 Afternoon /Evening Service commences at 7.30 p.m. (Light candles from an existing flame).

Monday 12 June

- 2nd day.

- Morning Service commences at 9.30 a.m. (YIZKOR). - Afternoon/Evening Service commences at 9.45 p.m.

- restival ends at 10.20 p.m. \*

### TISHA B'AV

Saturday 12 August - Fast begins at 8.30 p.m. - Morning Service 8.30 a.m. Sunday 13 August

- Afternoon Service 2.00 p.m. - Fast Ends 9.18 p.m.

### ROSH CHODESH - MORNING SERVICE

SIVAN	Tuesday 6 June	7.00 a.m.
TAMMUZ	Wednesday 5 July	7.00 a.m.
	Thursday 6 July	7.00 a.m.
AV.	Friday 4 August	7.00 a.m.

## usoful phone numbers

Towns and the second se					
AVERTOOR COME HOUSE TOW'S	= 470	7540	PUBLIS RELATIONS & MEAS	ATTEC.	
WALLIAMIN TOWN	w. = 1	p.m.)	Golin Fink		
77 74 54 66 1 -4 41			KUNUTIONS CONKITTEE		
The state of the s	m 15'16	7203	Henry Saunders	- 950 42	90
MATTATHMOMITAN HALLINAMITATIVE			TOUTH & EDUCATION Inclus	ing Torah.	
Kinkelmrelu		1904	Jonn Blank	- 950 37	80
MUNTANTH OFFICER			KADHRUT OFFICER		
hann Mitchell	- 900	5476	Kilnabeth Finkelstein	- 950 19	88
PERIENTILE	- 426	2019	Joint Chairmen		*
HANAGERENT GONATTEE			Batty Bagalov Bhirley Epstein	- 950 349 - 950 52	85 17 .
[4] : : : : : : : : : : : : : : : : : : :		. uous	BOARD OF DEPUTIES REP.		
Arms Hugar, Sauratary		7123	Lawrence Brass		
Horrer Committee		. (*)15.60.0*()	HELIGIOUS EDUCATION REP.		
Peterbase I Francis III		1774	Monuid Levene	- 950 14	05
Aron Bagar	- 950	7125	AFFILIATED SYNAGOGUES CO	MMITTEE	
Development	- 950	1327	Golln Fink Leon Mitchell	- 950 549	96
			D/NEL AKIVAH		
			Kichard Segalov Richard Galloway Janet & Yvonne Goide	- 950 3489 - 950 1656 - 950 3269	4

OTHER LOCAL COMMITTEES NOT UNDER BOARD OF MANAGEMENT AUSPICES.

JOHNNY DECK, CHAITMEN - 950 1327 Sharyn Blank

LWAGUE OF JEWICH WOMEN
(Walford & District)

ROSE MILLORDI - 950 5496

The views expressed by the Editor and other contributors are not necessarily those of the Synagogue Board of Management.

- 950 3780